
May 2021
Dear Pastor, Church and Fellow Helpers of Our Joy and to the Truth, 
We can honestly say that for more than a whole year since the pandemic began, more churches 
and individuals have sent us cards and emails to encourage us in the work.  This means more 
to us than you know.  Thank you for encouraging your missionaries around the world.  Dear 
pastor friend, thank you for going way beyond what is expected, to rally your people to keep the 
missionaries supported and refreshed (Philemon 7; III John 8).  
In March through April in our ministry, there were 50 saved and 14 baptized.  Each one testifies 
to the saving grace of God even in these times of compromise and seduction.  This week a lady 
was invited to our church.  Her entire life was devoted to the gods of Hinduism.  She said to my 
wife, “The gods to whom I pray do not answer.  I feel empty with no satisfaction.”  The next day, 
she packaged her gods in a box and took the box to the ocean and left it there.  The incoming 
waves would eventually remove them further into the ocean.  She then went home and asked 
Jesus to forgive her and to become her Saviour.  We are thrilled to see this commitment.  This 
coming week she is planning to get baptized.  She is already catching flak from some of her 
relatives.  Her determination is strong and she is holding fast to the anchor of Christ.  
There is a great door of opportunity before us.  God is moving among our people.  Guyana is 
the only country in South America where English is spoken as the main language.  Amerindian 
villages dot the wide, flat savannahs that border Brazil in the south.  To the north, more of 
those villages dot the Amazon Jungle.  However, most of the population live along the coastal 
Atlantic stretch in the east.  We have plans to start an online Bible college to train workers 
for the harvest.  There is a need for people who can help us. These people must have the call 
of God upon their lives.  We need people who know music and those who know media and 
youth ministry.  We need to reach the youth and capture their hearts for Christ.  Do you know 
that Guyana has the highest suicide rate in the world?  We need people who will help us reach 
the sizeable groups of Venezuelans and Cubans and Chinese who are here.  As far as I know, 
there is no deaf ministry reaching the deaf of this country.  We need people who know the deaf 
language to come and help us.  There are large segments of the country that are Hindus and 
Moslems.  The cults are here, and so are wide-spread drugs, alcohol and immorality. 
Will you answer God’s call?  God can use anyone who is yielded to Him.  Ask Him to show 
you His way and His glory – Ex.33:18; Ps.74:12.  If you would like to contact us, our email is 
singwenoel@gmail.com.  Our Skype number is 570 509 3974.  You can also text or call us on 
this number:  469 536 4217.  
In Christ Jesus the Anchor holds, 
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